
Department of Planning and Budget 
2017 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 2227 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Head 

 

3.  Committee: Committee Referral Pending 

 

4. Title: Certificate of public need; denial of certain certificates. 

 

5. Summary:  Prohibits the Commissioner of Health from denying an application for a 

certificate of public need for the addition of a new neonatal special care service at a medical 

care facility located in a planning district with a population of 275,000 or more in which there 

is only a single existing provider of such service or a new open heart surgery service at a 

medical care facility located in a planning district with a population of 2,000,000 or more in 

which there are two or more existing providers of such service solely because of the expected 

economic impact of the proposed project on an existing service in the planning district or the 

expected impact of the proposed project on the utilization of or volume of services delivered 

by an existing service in the planning district. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the Commonwealth. The 

bill requires the Commissioner to issue COPNs, however the current COPN process and 

application fees would offset any additional costs.  The review of any applications that would 

result would be absorbed with existing resources.  There would be no changes required for 

the regulations. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 


